East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting - 24th January 2011.

	
	
	Action

	
	Present: Ernie Williams (in the Chair), John Woodall, Pauline Olivant, Hilary Palmer, Sean Harrington, Mike Gardner, Derek Gale, David Olivant, Ranald Macdonald, Viv Macdonald and Bob Alderson. 
In attendance: Roger Edwards; Judith Holt and Richard Robinson.
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	Apologies for Absence Received from Bob Haskins, Steve Green and Ian Whitehead
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	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 29th November 2010   - amend date of Compass Sport Cup final to 16.10.2011 not 16.11.2011
Website version of minutes - OK for publication
Treasurer’s Report. Report circulated in advance,  Points noted were:
(a) Bank balance at 31.12.10 healthy as satellite club funds have been paid in.

(b) General fund at 31.12.10 in surplus £3,052.

(c) Agreed to cover 50% of costs for one LOG member to attend UKCC level 2 and first aid course as 50% of coaching is for EMOA.  Total to EMOA is £101.

(d) Agreed to pay 100% of cost of member attending 2011 Coaching Conference as EMOA Coaching Representative.

(e) Development document written in December to be amended to reflect discussion about financial support offered to those representing or working on behalf of EMOA.
(f) There are problems reported re newcomers to the sport getting the free membership for first year as it is not available if signing up electronically on BO website.  The BO on-line system forces new members to pay the full first year EMOA subscription even though EMOA has previously resolved to have no charge. Roger Edwards advised that first year can only be free if a paper membership form is sent in with a cheque. John Woodall advised that BO were reviewing their membership system.  In response to queries from Clubs, the Committee confirmed that the first year of membership for new members was still free.  Also, the BO system both online and on paper allows members to opt out of supplying the Association with a postal address and an email address.  A similar situation applies to Clubs.  The BO system should abandon the opt-out arrangement as it hampers communication and prevents all members being given proper notice of meetings held by the Association or Clubs.  Bob is to communicate with BO over this matter.
Correspondence received since last meeting

(a) EMOA paper re priorities and funding sent 14.12.10

(b) BO Development Programme update sent 21.12.10
(c) National Forest report from Roy Denney sent 21.1.11
(d) Treasurer’s Report sent 17.1.11

(e) Map Group report sent 23.1.11

Urgent matters arising from the minutes:

(a) East Midlands Development Day 11.12.10
     Over 35 people attended the day. Good feedback received from attendees. Ernie to follow up those who   attended the Grade C controller’s course to ensure they have met all the requirements and to then submit names to the Committee for appointment. 
(b) EMOA League:

      2010 - Presentation at Sherwood Pines Feb 13th - Williamsons have this in hand.

2011 - events are:

22nd January: Eyam (DVO)

12th Feb - Shining Cliff - subject to NOC agreeing as it is the day before their Robin Hood Trophy event.

27th February: Bagworth Heath (LEI)

6th March: Hardwick (DVO)

20th March: Belton Park (LOG)

27th March: Belvoir (LEI) - may now be a different venue.
17th April: Crich Chase (DVO)

8th May: Harlow (NOC)

22nd May: Kedleston (DVO)

19th June: Burrough Hill (LEI)

25th September: Stanton Moor (DVO)

9th October: Outwoods (LEI)

23rd October: Bramcote (NOC)

13th November: Byrons Walk (NOC)

(tbc): Carsington (DVO) - DVO have date as 13th Nov - but clashes with NOC Byron’s Walk
18th December: Walesby (NOC)

28th December: Willesley (LEI)

(c) Future Major Events in EMOA:

(i) CompassSport Cup & Trophy Final – 16.10.2011 – DVO – Longshaw - all OK.
(ii) British Schools Championships 2013 - DVO - Shipley Park  - all OK.
(iii) Midland Championships 2013 - NOC Sherwood Forest in January or early February - landowner OK, date to be confirmed by Fixtures group.
(iv) British Sprint Championships April 20th 2013 at Loughborough Uni.
(v) British Middle Champs possibly with DVO on April 21st 2013
(vi)       Yvette Baker Trophy Final 2013 - to be in LOG area - details to be confirmed - probably July.
(d) EMEWS - ready for distribution within the week.
      (e)  Review of the Association’s and Development Plan and associated financial matters. To be considered in detail at the meeting on 28th March 2011.  Clubs have been sent paper to review and respond to in March, and a revised paper to be circulated to reflect discussion at this meeting. Clubs then to let Bob have their feedback in advance of March meeting for circulation to all.
Implementation of the 4 tier structure
(a) New 2011 Rules, Appendices, Event Guidelines and Competition Rules available to download from BO website.

(b) Event Safety training is required by BO insurers for organisers and controllers of level B and C events.  Hilary to write to officials and/or club chairs to offer to train appropriate officials. 
Open discussion on Junior Development within the Region
(a)  Need for transparency:
· Given that about 90% of EMOA funds are spent on Junior Development need to see how and why it is spent. 
· What is the Junior Squad and how is it funded?

· What are the criteria for those invited to attend squad sessions?
· Criteria to be available on Regional and Club websites?
 (b)  Need for visibility of squad and junior activities/events:
· What is the programme of seasonal/annual squad events?

· Information to be made available on EMOA and Club website;

· Articles and images in EMEWS;

· Junior Squad Representative to make brief report to EMOA Committee on a regular basis and 'Junior Squad' to have a specific place on the Committee Agenda.
 (c)  Two levels of squad membership to be investigated and trialled:

· Higher/Upper – Regional Squad Coaching;

· Lower – initially Club Coaching then invitation to Regional Squad activities.
 (d)   Coaches:

· Development of coaches is responsibility of Clubs and Regional Association.

· Need coaches to be able to progress from L1 to L2.
 (e)  Coaching
· Sessions at Regional level to rotate around the ‘country’ of the four constituent Clubs with variety of venues to be investigated. 
· Need for formal links between Club Coaches and Club activity sessions and Regional Association Coaching sessions leading to Regional Squad membership. 
(f)   Need for Clubs to put on various types/disciplines of event in order to prepare juniors for Regional and National Championships e.g.

· Sprint and Urban and Middle Distance Events as well as ‘Classic’ Long Distance

· Yvette Baker Trophy

· Peter Palmer Relays

· British Schools Score Championships

· British Schools Championships

· CompassSport Cup & Trophy
      (g) EMOA League 

· Should have a greater diversity of format to reflect (f) above?

· Need to offer incentives for juniors to be competitive at levels higher than Light Green.

      (h). Clubs to consider  having one event (or more) per year  in the Region, in rotation,  to be organised and planned by Junior Squad members with assistance/mentoring from members of the Club and with sympathetic controlling. 
     (i)   Development Group to reconvene to develop previous paper to reflect outcome of this discussion, and circulate to all and to Clubs for feedback to next EMOA meeting.

Other business
(a) Bob to remind all that reports should be submitted to him in advance of agenda being circulated for meetings so that reports can be circulated at the same time as the agenda.
(b) Ranald asked members to consider events for inclusion in the UK Masters Cup for 2012.

Dates of Future Meetings: 

28th March 2011 at Clifton Village Hall at 7.30 pm for Essential Committee Business and 8.00 to 9.00 pm for Open Members Meeting: Review of the Association’s Constitution and review of Association’s Development Plan and associated financial matters, together with provision of adult coaching and development. 
6th June 2011 To review the Finances and the Constitution of the Association and plan for the 2011 AGM in the Autumn.

	3. Bob Alderson to inform webmaster

4(e) Derek Gale

4(f) Bob Alderson

6(a) Ernie Williams

6(b) NOC and DVO as per comments

6(c) Clubs as appropriate

(e) Derek Gale and team and Clubs

7(b) Hilary Palmer and Clubs

8(i) Derek Gale and team


25.1.2011
PAGE  
4

